
Term 3 Week 9   -  25/09/2019 

Phone:  03 5881 2045   Fax:  03 5881 5079 
Email:  deniliqsth-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Website: www.deniliqsth-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Principal: Liz Dudley 

Principal’s Message 
Dear Parent/Caregivers,  
Welcome to yet another busy week of learning here at South. 
 
School Art Expo 
The exciting times continue, with the focus turning to our Art 
Expo.  

Staff and Students are 
currently putting together the 
finishing touches on their 
colourful art and craft 
exhibits, in readiness for the 
big event. 
Coordinators Mrs Honey, 
Miss Liefting, Miss Parsons, 
and Mrs Landale have 
assured me that everyone 
will be super impressed by 
this year’s Expo. 

Venue: School Hall 
Date: Wednesday 25th September 
Time: 5 - 6:30pm 

If you are unable to attend, student artwork will be on display 
in the hall until Thursday 26th September. 
 
Online Parental Surveys 
Thank you to those parents who have already completed the 
“Tell Them From Me” survey, giving important feedback 
around performance aspects of the school. 
If you haven’t managed to do so yet, we encourage you to 
access and complete the survey via the link on our school 
Facebook page, Deni South School Happenings. 
https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/survey/splash/southsurvey 
 
Positive Mindset 
Throughout the term we have had many students ‘star’ in 
many ways. 
We have had sporting starts, Book Week stars, excursion 
stars, Bush Poetry stars, dancing stars and Art Expo stars. 
For the remaining two weeks of term 3, the focus will be on 
positive mindset stars.  
This positive mindset will support our students with their 
learning, friendships and general wellbeing. 
Let’s finish the term with everyone being a STAR! 
 
Assemblies 
Our last formal K-6 Assembly for the term will be held this 
Friday at 11.30am. 
I hope to see you there. 
 
Echuca Scientwists Excursion 

Last Friday Miss Parsons and Mr 
Kuzniarski took the Yr 2 students to 
Echuca to visit twistED science. 
The students had a fantastic day of 
learning, immersed in all things 
scientific, from completing 
experiments to trying bugs as an 
alternative food source. 

Yr 6 DHS Visit 
Last Thursday the Yr 6 students attended a half day 
transition at DHS. The weather was perfect and the smiles 
said it all as our students got the opportunity to experience 
what High School might be really like. Thank you to all our 
students for displaying excellent behaviour and for 
participating in all the activities with enthusiasm. I have heard 
that they were wonderful ambassadors for our school, and 
I’m sure they are looking forward to our full day visit, early 
next term. Thank you to Miss Jess Grocott, for coordinating 
this event on behalf of DHS and to Miss Kerry for supporting 
our students.   
 

Bendigo/Ballarat 
Reports and photographs from our recent Bendigo/Ballarat 
excursion indicate that 
lots of learning and 
enjoyment was 
experienced on this big 
three day adventure. 
Huge thanks to staff 
members Mrs 
Champness and Mr 
Hanns and parent 
volunteers Leesa Telford 
and Bec Doncon for their efforts. 
 
P&C Meeting 
Just a reminder that our last P&C meeting for this term will 
be held tonight in the staffroom at 7:30pm. This is such a 
great opportunity to hear about what the P&C have been up 
to and their future plans. 
 
Basketball Riverina Final 
Yesterday our girls Basketball Team 
travelled to Leeton to compete in the 
Riverina Final. The girls played an 
outstanding match, demonstrating both 
skill and sportsmanship. 
The final results: 
Deni South 29 def Parkview 18 

Congratulations on a wonderful effort! The girls now head to 
Sydney on the 1st November to compete in the State Final. 
 
Chummy Bartlett 
The new date for Chummy Bartlett is Friday 20th September. 
See canteen menu over page. 
 

Liz Dudley 
Principal 

https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/survey/splash/southsurvey


Dates for your Diary - Term 3 

Sept 19th PSSA Netball Knockout - Deni 

Sept 20th Chummy Bartlett 

Sept 24th-26th Book Fair 

Sept 27th 
Kick The Footy Day 
Last Day of Term 3 

  
 
 
Tennis Todd Woodbridge Cup 
The Todd Woodbridge Cup, is a tennis gala day/
competition for students in Years 3 & 4.  The TWC is all 
about having fun while representing your school in a team 
environment, playing modified tennis.  
Last Friday Miss Liefting took 16 students down to the 
lawn tennis courts to compete in this competition and from 
all accounts the students had a fantastic time. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Netball Riverina Final 
The school would like to wish our netballers all the best as 
they take on Turvey Park Public School this Thursday, in 
the Riverina Final. Action will begin at 11:30am down at 
Memorial Park.  

Canteen Roster  

Wed 18th 
9.00am - 11.30am  Christine Donald 
11.30am - 1.30pm  Jill Harvey 

Thu 19th CANTEEN CLOSED 

Fri 20th 
9.00am - 1.30pm Linda Norrish, Marie Wall, 
Carol Borella 

Mon 23rd 9.00am - 1.30pm Linda Norrish 

Tue 24th CANTEEN CLOSED 

Wed 25th 
9.00am - 11.30am  Pam Wade 
11.30am - 1.30pm  Lyn Rose 

Thu 26th CANTEEN CLOSED 

Fri 27th 
9.00am - 1.30pm Linda Norrish, Marie Wall, 
Carol Borella 

Menu for Chummy Bartlett This Friday  
20th September - Year 6 

Lost Property 
If you are missing any items of clothing, please take 
the time to pop into school and check out our Lost 
Property boxes as they are filled to capacity. 

Canberra Excursion 
Just a reminder that the next instalment for the  
Canberra excursion was due last Friday. Details are 
below If you would prefer to make an online payment. 

Make Online Payments  
Parents can make online payments to the school for 
amounts owing for students, via a secure payment 
page hosted by Westpac. Payments can be made  
using either a Visa or MasterCard credit or debit card, 
and can be made via computer, tablet or mobile 
phone.  
Payments can be made by accessing South School’s 
website, then by selecting $ Make a payment on the 
front page.   

http://www.deniliqsth-p.schools.nsw.edu.au   

When you access the $ Make a payment you must 
enter: 

 the student’s name, and 
  class and reference number OR 
 the student’s name and date of birth 
 only fields with a red asterisk () are  
 Mandatory 

http://www.deniliqsth-p.schools.nsw.edu.au


  



 

SAVE THE DATE 


